STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS
 BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:            May 17, 2021
TIME: 
10:00 a.m.
PLACE: 
Via Google Meet Video and Teleconference +1 513-666- 7335



PIN 552 215 919 #  
MEMBERS
PRESENT: 
Gregory Restivo, Chairman, Industry Member


Brian Wodka, Vice Chair, Industry Member
Steven Noonan, Chief Boiler Inspector 
Gary Brown, Consumer Member

Lance Brown, Industry Member
MEMBERS

ABSENT:       John F. Arizaga, Industry Member

STAFF
PRESENT:    
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
                        Tracey Baylor-Wilson, Administrative Specialist III
 STAFF

ABSENT:       Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards  
OTHERS

PRESENT:     Commissioner Gregory Morgan, Occupational & Professional Licensing Division
CALL TO ORDER: 

Chairman, Greg Restivo, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Stationary Engineers to order at 10:00 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the business meeting held on March 16, 2021. Upon Mr. Wodka’s MOTION, and Mr. Lance Brown’s second, by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes without amendment or correction.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE

Chairman Restivo reported that 23 applications were reviewed and approved for the month of March 2021 and 11 applications were reviewed and approved for the month of April 2021. Upon Mr. Gary Brown’s Motion and Mr. Lance Brown’s second the Board unanimously voted to approve the Application Review Committee Report.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 
None to report.
A continuing telework policy has not been announced. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Counsel provided a statement in the absence of the Executive Director. Ms. Kinstler informed the Board that the Department has not yet announced a return date to the building but it is expected that staff will return on or about July 1, 2021. Counsel stated that a continuing telework policy may be implemented for some empoyees but details have not been provided. Counsel explained that Director Bailey would be able to give the Board more information regarding this matter at the next meeting. Counsel concluded that she expects virtual Board meetings to continue for the near future.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summary for  April 2021: 
Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
      Pass %




          Tested

	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	12
	3
	9
	25%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	          10
	2
	8
	20%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	13
	2
	11
	15%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	7
	2
	5
	29%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	3
	              1
	2
	33%

	                              TOTAL
	          45
	10
	35
	22%


OLD BUSINESS

None to report.
NEW BUSINESS 

None to report.
CHIEF BOILER’S REPORT

Chief Inspector, Steven Noonan, provided statistics to the Board of Stationary Engineers regarding the inspections and findings of the Division of Labor & Industry’s Boiler and Pressure Vessel Safety Unit pertaining to the current State inventory of boilers and rressure vessels:
Current Active Objects 
54,481 active objects – 

HP Boilers – 2,089 / 4% 

LP Boilers – 26,211 / 48% 

Pressure Vessels – 26,181 / 48% 

Insured Objects –

Insured Objects - 44,687

Uninsured Objects – 9,794 ~ 18% of total 
Inspections During COVID-19 – 
Overdues, the average year end data from 2011 to 2019 is 1,500 

Current overdues (t-1) 2020 to date is 4,984 

Insured objects 3,498 

Uninsured objects, 1,039 

Open Violations – 2019 / 235, 2020 TD - 414 

No Citations or penalties were Issued during the Pandemic Period 

Owners of boilers and pressure vessels were notified by letter that citations and penalties will resume on August 1, 2021. 
Info not reported at today’s meeting:
Staffing 
Current Inspection staffing consists of: 

8 fully commissioned Deputy Boiler Inspectors, 1 vacancy

125 commissioned third party Special Inspectors 
Commission Renewals
All Maryland State Commissions were renewed for another two year term during the month of February and will expire March 1, 2023.

Because of COVID restrictions all was accomplished online using Google Meets for the webinar and Google Forms for the online testing. 
Office Support Staffing

3 administrative office staff members for the Boiler Inspection Unit

Review inspections data

Posting Notice of Installations

Inspection data entry for non-participants of the Jurisdiction Database

Issuing certificates and citations
CORRESPONDENCE

None to report.
CHAIR REPORT

Chairman Restivo stated that the Joint Meeting of the Board of Stationary Engineer and Boiler Rules had been held earlier in the day. Mr Restivo acknowledged that the applicable codes, installation and compliance standards observed by the the Board of Boiler Rules ensure a safer environment in which Maryland Stationary Enginners operate. The Chairman thanked Mr. Wodka and Mr. Noonan for their work on the Board of Boilers.
COUNSEL’S REPORT

Counsel thanked all of the Board memebers who were able to attend this morning’s joint meeting with the Board of Boiler Rules, which, she explained, is a statutory obligation of the Board of Stationary Engineers to hold this meeting annually. Counsel also thanked Tracey Baylor-Wilson for having the Board prepared to attend the joint meeting in Director Bailey’s absence and for providing her with the information necessary to report to the Board the statitiscs related to PSI, Inc. license examination results.
CLOSED SESSION
The Board did not convene in closed session.
ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Mr. Wodka, seconded by Mr. Gary Brown, and by roll call vote unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:16 a.m.
Signature appears on Original document                        5/17/2021
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Greg Restivo, Chairman
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